


December 26, 2013
Mark Goodwin, P.E.
Mark Goodwin and Associates

P.O. Box 90606

Albuquerque, NM 87199
Re:
 Stormwater Entering Juan Tabo Hills Subdivision Unit 2 and Unit 1 at the West End of Raton Avenue, City Project Number 756183
Dear Mr. Goodwin,
Hydrology has received drainage complaints,  July of 2011 and September of 2013, concerning stormwater bypassing the storm drainage cattle guard inlet built at the west end of Raton Ave. The inlet was built with City Project Number 756183, Juan Tabo Hills Subdivision, Unit 1. I have included the pertinent record drawing sheets for reference. The inlet was designed to protect Juan Tabo Hills Unit 1 and Unit 2 from the offsite flows coming from Four Hills.  The stormwater is eroding the emergency access road and the Homeowner Association (HOA) open space area. Due to the stormwater bypassing the inlet, the HOA is paying to maintain the erosion concern.
Hydrology was working with Gregory Krenik of your office in the summer of 2011 to determine a solution to the drainage problem.  I have included the e-mail correspondence for reference.  Please refer to them for details.

It appears that proportion of the drainage from Raton Ave bypasses the cattle guard inlet.  Per the approved drainage report, 198 cfs is flowing in Raton Ave.  It also appears that the inlet was designed without a clogging factor.  The Development Process Manual recommends a 15% clogging factor for Type “C” inlets when there is not a Type “A” inlet upstream, which there is not.

Per a site visit September 26, 2013 the inlet was mostly clean, with some debris on the inlet grate near the north side of the street.  It also appears there is too much stormwater at a high a velocity to be captured by one inlet.  Mr. Krenik also indicated in his e-mail dated August 5, 2011, the street is not level and the stormwater stays to the north side.

A similar inlet was built at the end of Arriba Avenue and it seems to functioning properly.  Per the approved drainage report there is 30 cfs draining to this inlet.

The City requests Mark Goodwin and Associates and the developer of Juan Tabo Hills Unit 1 participate in correcting the drainage problem at the end of Raton Ave.  Please contact our City Hydrologist, Curtis Cherne, to schedule a meeting to discuss the level of participation expected.     

If you have any questions, please contact Curtis at 924-3986 or CCherne@cabq.gov.
Sincerely,

Bryan Wolfe, P.E.

City Engineer
Phone: (505) 924-3999

Email: bwolfe@cabq.gov
cc:
Curtis Cherne, City Hydrologist

Matthew Conrad, Associate Director, Planning Department
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